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For immediate release: 
STRANEK-AFRICA ON THE INTENTIONS OF GOVERNMENT TO DISRUPT INTERNET ON ELECTION 
DAY. 
 
This year is a vulnerable political year and with barely few days to elections, there are some perilous 

developments that can threaten our peace, unity, stability in Ghana.  

Internet disruptions are a blunt instrument for interrupting the spread of disinformation online but government 

often deny the entire cities access to communication tools at the time where they need it the most to dispel 

rumours or avoid dangerous areas. Internet disruptions are some of the signs of Internet shutdown. Internet 

shutdown is where government orders its authority in charge of internet to stop connections and that is like 

turning off your modem or Wi-Fi or data but in this case, it is done for the whole country. Countries such as 

Uganda, Sudan, China et cetera have shut down internets in their country and used national security, public 

safety among others as a veil to shut down internet but the effects of an internet shutdown go beyond simply 

cutting off people’s access to information. Internet shutdown can bring financial losses. This action can cause in 

bad deeds with the confidence that the world will neither hear nor see.  

Over the last few months, consumers have complained about poor quality of service-related network and internet 

disruptions. Unfortunately, the National Communications Authority, the Ministry of Communications and 

Digitalization and the Chamber of Telecommunications have failed, neglected and refused to explain to 

Ghanaians what is responsible for this situation. 

STRANEK-Africa is deeply concerned about this development given the adverse effects of the 2023 internet 

disruptions that affected citizens and businesses in Ghana and other parts of African and Europe. 
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As we approach elections, we are demanding answers from duty bearers as to what accounts for the current 

disruptions in network and internet. Could this be a dress rehearsal for internet blackout on Election Day so that 

citizens will think it’s normal? 

We content that right to information is an inalienable right that nothing should be done to deny citizens 

Article 21 also explains that the good people of Ghana have the freedom of speech and expression which 

includes freedom of the press and other media including social media.  

Government of Ghana must therefore disembark any oppressive move which will contribute to subverting the 

will of the good people of Ghana. 

Indeed, God must help us to resist oppressors’ rule with all our will and might forever more. Government should 

be the zilch contributor to oppressors’ rule. 

Thank you. 

Gideon Nii Tettey Tetteh, Esq.                                             
Executive Director                                                           
+233 559 042 914                                  
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